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Abstract (up to 500 words)  
 
APPROACH TO YOUR RESEARCH/REFLECTION 

Migrant enterprises have a significant impact on the national economy. In Germany, the 
number of migrant entrepreneurs is steadily on the rise, while the number of native 
entrepreneurs slowly decreases (Statistisches Bundesamt 2009, 2017). In Germany, 
family firms are a constitutional part of national economy with a very long tradition and 
recognition. While they provide over 90% of jobs within the private sector (Wolter 2017).  
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Within the concept of Mixed Embeddedness by Kloosterman et al. (1999), it is argued that 
migrant entrepreneurs do not face same market conditions as native entrepreneurs due to 
the lack of knowledge about the regional conditions, and a discriminatory environment as 
well as regulatory framework. This leads to lesser resources which forces them to focus on 
markets with lower resource and expertise demands and results in a lack opportunity to 
generate a high income. At the same time, according to the resource based view, migrant-
led entrepreneurs have human and social resources that native entrepreneurs do not 
have: their ethnic networks social and human capital, which can partly compensate the 
disadvantages caused by migrant status in the target society (Yang et al. 2012; Ley 2006).  
 
OBJECTIVES  

We analyse the prevalence and characteristics of migrant-led family firms. Besides the key 
statistics, we focus on differences between migrant-led and natives-led family firms. Our 
main research question regards the differences in innovation and personnel strategies that 
serve their innovation and labour integration functions within the national economy 
 
KEY FINDINGS  

Migrant-led family firms operate more often on international markets than native-led family 
firms, although the region of origin does not play a crucial role in the international market 
strategy. Migrant-led family firms generate innovations more often (63%) than native-led 
family firms (51%). However, there is not difference regarding the quality or variety of 
innovation activities between migrant and non-migrant family firms. Also, while both groups 
focus on private contacts within their networks, migrant-led family firms have far less 
contacts to business associations and chambers.  
 
56% of migrant-led family firms employ migrants, while only 24% of native-led family firms 
report migrant employees. Migrant-led family firms offer vocational training less often than 
native-led family firms, but employ more migrant vocational trainees. However, the share 
of migrant employees among the personell in migrant led family firms employ is negatively 
correlated with a low price strategy, a high quality strategy, and innovation strategy. Also, 
migrant led family firms who are engaged in export activities as well as those with a wider 
networks have on average significantly less migrant employees than those who do not 
export or have a narrow network. 
 
VALUE FOR FURTHER LEARNING, NEW RESEARCH, POLICY, PRACTICE 

Contrary to the prevalent stereotypes, migrant led family firms do not rely primarily on the 
culture of their origin regarding their market strategies, but they are contributing to labour 
market integration of migrants in general by hiring, as well training migrants more often 
than native-led family firms. Finally, they are adding significantly to the innovation activity 
in German economy.  
 
 


